Minutes of January 6, 2009 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Terry Dansdill, Tara Gallagher, Derek Jones, Victoria Masone, Sydney Pierce  
Next Meeting: Thursday, February 19 at 7pm in the High School. Room to be announced.
Thanks to our Retiring Members: We took a moment to acknowledge the enthusiastic support and hard work of our three retiring members: Terry Dansdill, Martha Dansdill and Elaine Denune. Terry was present to hand off the very large, very impressive three-ring binder of energy data he worked so hard to manage. He also promised to forward Victoria Masone the EPA benchmarking database account information. We’ll miss all three members!
Welcome to our Intern: We welcomed our Salem State College intern Derek Jones, a graduate student in Geographic Information Systems. He will be helping us in a variety of ways during the spring semester, beginning with getting our town’s energy use data, for both buildings and vehicles, into a presentable format. He will be coming to our next meeting with some draft tables and charts for our review. Dorothy Allen also suggested  registering our data with the Climate Registry.

Energy Pricing: We discussed whether the drop in oil prices made this a good time to look into a long-term energy contract. Dorothy Allen will provide Victoria Masone with some information on Constellation Energy.

ESCO RFQ:  We are still pulling together the data tables on energy usage for the appendices that will accompany this RFQ. Victoria Masone has been wading through the various street light accounts. We decided as a committee to include only the town-owned street light account. Still outstanding are the data for Philips Park and the library. We will not be including traffic lights as we updated these in 2005.
Wind: Brian Watson was unable to attend the meeting but will try to have a wind update for us by email.

Green Communities Act: We discussed the various changes our town would have to make for us to become a “Green Community” and thus access the GCA money. 
1. We are already “establishing an energy baseline” and will have to revise our existing policy to state that we will reduce our baseline by 20% over five years.

2. We will have to revise our bylaw to allow “as-of-right siting for renewable or alternative energy facilities in specified areas.

3. We will have to develop a streamlined permitting process for siting such facilities.

4. We will have to develop a policy dictating that new vehicles (exempting for public safety) will have to be fuel-efficient.

5. We need a process by which commercial and large new residential construction will minimize the life-cycle cost of the facility through energy efficiency and renewable and alternative technologies.

Note: Since our meeting, the GCA Division of DOER has published draft guidelines for the Green Communities program which the committee will be evaluating.

We also discussed whether Lynn has already received a Green Community designation. (Note: I could find no evidence of this.)

Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
